
Homedale School District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: 7/7/2022

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Updates

• The admin team will be attending the annual Idaho Association of School Administrators 
Conference the first week of August in Boise.    

• It appears that Reclaim Idaho has met the threshold for getting a K-12 education funding 
initiative on the November ballot. This initiative would require a simple majority vote 
and would generate $323 million for Idaho’s K-12 system. This would also include CTE. 
It would mostly be covered by a corporate and upper income tax increase. I’m not sure 
what it would mean for other education funding. Possibly a reduction in other areas? 
With a simple majority to pass it might have a chance. 


